

From: Sumner, Dave, K1ZZ
Sent: Wed 9/5/2007 11:17 PM
To: Gardenias Carl (SM, ORG)
Subject: Needed correction to emailed message
Dear Carl: 

On Saturday the following message was sent to "Newsletter Editors/Webmasters" in the Orange Section and to some addressees elsewhere:
----- Original Message ----- From: <gardenias@verizon.net> 
To: <kd6jdm@verizon.net>; <mhrc@arrl.net>; <w8rrv@soara.org>; 
<cjdague@yahoo.com>; <w6tkv@arrl.net>; <n6pcd@dslextreme.com>; 
<hgbrown@cox.net>; <wittenhj@dc.rr.com>; <k6dv@arrl.net>; 
<d.a.deaton@adelphia.net>; <wa6azn@verizon.net>; 
<kkonechy@pacbell.net>; <kd6rdc@juno.com>; <nu6e@arrl.net>; 
<kg6nix@adelphia.net> 
Cc: <kc6qls@cox.net>; <n6ep@arrl.net>; <kg6hsq@arrl.net>; 
<scope@palomararc.org>; <nz6t@arrl.net>; <wb6wlv@wb6wlv.com>; <k6ngy@aol.com> 
Sent: Saturday, September 01, 2007 8:25 PM 
Subject: Southwestern Division Director 

Newsletter Editors/Webmasters 

It is that time of the year when the ARRL holds its elections for 
Director and Vice Director for the Southwestern Division.  The 
Southwestern Division will elect their new Director/Vice Director and 
ballots are due before November 16 2007 and the candidate chosen will 
start their term on January 1 2008. 

We are encouraging all ARRL Full members to vote and vote wisely. We 
also encourage each club post to their websites and into their 
newsletter information regarding each candidate. Here is a list of 
the Official candidates for the Southwestern Division: 

Director Candidates 
Dick Norton N6AA richardnorton@gmail.com Ã¢Â€Â" no campaign website found 
Carl Gardenias WU6D wu6d@scdxc.org / http://wu6d.com 

Vice Director Candidates 
Tom Fagan WB7NXH wb7nxh@yahoo.com / http://wb7nxh.com 
Joe Madas AE6JM ae6jm@arrl.net / http://ae6jm.com 
Tuck Miller NZ6T nz6t@arrl.net / http://tucknz6t.com 
Marty Woll N6VI n6vi@earthlink.net / no campaign website found 

I encourage you to contact each candidate and request literature from 
each to post on website or newsletter 

Spread the word Ã¢Â€Â" This is an important election 

Disclosure: Since all candidates are listed with e-mails and websites 
if they have one, there is no show of favoritism or bias. Please 
vote. Approved by the ARRL k1zz. 

Cathy K6VC 
Newsletter editor 

The message contained incorrect information. The ARRL Ethics and Elections Committee has received a complaint and has concluded that a correction must be circulated to everyone who received the incorrect information, i.e. everyone on the above distribution list and anyone else to whom it may have been sent.
The correction shall read as shown below. 

If you become aware of any postings of the original, uncorrected item, you should immediately endeavor to have them corrected or removed.
If you have any questions, please address them to me. Thanks. 

73, 
David Sumner, K1ZZ 
for the committee 

_____ 

On September 1 a message was distributed by the Orange Section newsletter editor about the upcoming Southwestern Division elections. The item contained several errors.
The email address given for Director candidate Dick Norton, N6AA was incorrect. The correct email address is richardjnorton@gmail.com.
The item stated that no campaign websites had been found for Dick Norton, N6AA or for Vice Director candidate Marty Woll, N6VI. Both candidates had (and still have) campaign Web sites at www.n6aa.com and www.n6vi.com respectively.
Finally, the item was NOT approved by the ARRL or K1ZZ, as incorrectly stated. 

Here is the complete list of candidates and email addresses. 

Director Candidates 
Carl Gardenias, WU6D    wu6d@scdxc.org 
Dick Norton, N6AA               richardjnorton@gmail.com 

Vice Director Candidates 
Tom Fagan, WB7NXH       wb7nxh@yahoo.com 
Joe Madas, AE6JM                ae6jm@arrl.net 
Tuck Miller, NZ6T               nz6t@arrl.net 
Marty Woll, N6VI                n6vi@earthlink.net 

The Orange Section regrets the errors and apologizes to those affected. 

